AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Wednesday, the 15th day of October, 2014

  Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman





Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Jeanne M. Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk
       Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

The Pledge was led by Town Assessor John Venezia.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Acting Town Supervisor Piaquadio added a Unsafe Building Resolution Request involving 1031 Route 32, immediately following item 5.
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION made to approve the audit in the amount of $387,663.38 by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene –abstain; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

5A (add on): UNSAFE BUILDING REQUEST

Thomas Dubetsky, Assistant Fire Inspector and Safety Officer appeared before the Board.  He is requesting the adoption of an Unsafe Building Resolution in regard to 1031 Route 32 (SBL 2-1-37.2).  This is the last house in the Town of Newburgh prior to the Ulster County line.  The house was severely damaged by fire in the fall of 2013 and has since been uninhabitable.  The roof is completely gone as are portions of the sides of the buildings.  Under section 75-2 of the Town Unsafe Building Law, this building meets the criteria as an unsafe building.  It has become dangerous due to fire to the life, safety, morals or the general health and welfare of the occupants or to the people of the Town of Newburgh.  Parts are so attached that they may fall and injure members of the public or private property. In addition, the Code Compliance Department has received several calls from area residents concerned about parts of the house blowing across the street, particularly with the winter season approaching, and there being a school bus stop at the corner across from this building.
MOTION to resolve that 1031 Route 32 (SBL 2-1-37.2) is an unsafe building, made by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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6. ZONING:

A.
Zoning Request from Orange Lake Construction

Councilman Ruggiero recused himself from this portion of the meeting.  Joe Ruggiero of Orange Lake Construction appeared before the Board.  His consultant, Charles T. Brown, PE, of Talcott Engineering Design, planned to appear with Mr. Ruggiero, but was unable to be here.  Mr. Ruggiero has owned 505 Gardnertown Road (SBL 60-2-62), a 26.3 parcel acre, since 1961.  He has always used it for commercial use continually since that time.  In the early 1990’s, the property was rezoned from Commercial to R-3.  It is abutted by parcels zoned IB and B, as well as R-3.  Mr. Ruggiero is asking that the B zone be extended to include most of this property.  Acting Supervisor Piaquadio asked that diagrams be provided by the consultant before any actions can be taken.
B.
Solar Law

Councilman Ruggiero rejoined the meeting when this discussion began. Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor distributed a draft of a possible new Town Law regarding solar siting.  The proposal aims to promote the accom-modation of solar energy systems and equipment.  It also provides for adequate sunlight and convenience of access necessary therefor.  It seeks to balance the potential impact on neighbors when solar collectors may be installed near their property while preserving the rights of property owners to install solar energy systems without excess regulations.  In particular, this legislation is intended to apply to free standing, ground mounted or pole mounted solar energy system installations based upon certain placement.  The legislation is not intended to override agricultural exemptions that are currently in place.  Councilman Woolsey stated that he does not want free standing solar collectors.  It would not be fair to the neighbors.  Councilman Ruggiero said that standard auxiliary building setbacks should apply.  Sandra Kissam, who was in the audience, suggested the Town Board invite an expert to come in.  The discussion concluded with a consensus that, in the R-3 zone, free standing solar panels will not be allowed.  In the R-2 zone, they would be allowed but with some setbacks having to go before the ZBA.  Mark Taylor asked what the consensus is regarding commercial properties, and Councilman Ruggiero suggested a setback of 50 feet. This item will be discussed further in the future.
C.
Personal Service in IB

A draft of a possible local law was distributed by Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town.  The law would amend the Town’s Zoning Code to add a definition for “Personal Service Store or Use’ and to add personal service stores and uses as a permitted use subject to site plan review in the IB District.  Personal service stores will be subject to the same bulk regulations as retail stores, convenience stores, and health clubs and fitness facilities in the IB District.  Mr. Taylor will solicit review from the Town Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals on an informal basis prior to proceeding.
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7. RECREATION FEES (Discussion Only):  Extending of Resolution Providing for Temporary Agreement

Councilman Woolsey stated that he is in favor of extending the agreement for six months but that is it --- not one day beyond six months.  Nor does he want any future extensions.

MOTION to extend the resolution providing for temporary deferment of payment of recreation fees in lieu of parkland for an additional six months, scheduled to end on May 1, 2015.  Furthermore, this will be the final extension. Motion made by Councilwoman Greene and seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman     Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.  ENGINEERING:

A.
Stewart Airport Water Storage Engineering Proposals

It was decided this topic would be discussed on Monday, October 20.
B.
Meadow Hill South Sewer District:  DEC Requirement for Sanitary Sewer

Jim Osborne, the Town Engineer, distributed a letter from New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) regarding the approval of a proposed relief sewer for the Meadow Hill South Sewer District.  The State is requiring the Town to undertake a sanitary sewer evaluation and survey (SSES) to identify sources of inflow and infiltration to the sewer system.  Mr. Osborne distributed the outline of a proposed sanitary sewer evaluation and survey (SSES) from the GHD firm.  Acting Supervisor Piaquadio point out that the cost of all this will be shared by only about 350 homes. Further discussion will take place on Monday.

C.
Maser Consulting: Approval of Payment

MOTION made to pay the invoice submitted by Maser Consulting, P.A., of Red Bank, New Jersey, and dated July 16, 2014, in the amount of $3,031.25, for additional Construction Support Services, in relation to the water main extensions on Laurie Lane and Commonwealth Avenue.  Motion made by Councilman Woolsey and seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

D.
Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant


This item will be discussed on Monday, October 20.

9. PERSONNEL:  Resolution Retirement System

Acting Supervisor Piaquadio is looking for authorization for the standard work day and reporting resolution for elected and appointed officials required by the New York State and Local Retirement System.  The officials impacted by this are Councilman Ruggiero, Town Clerk Zarutskie, and Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith.
MOTION to authorize the Resolution made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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10.      DPW: Purchase of Vehicle

John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, asked for board approval to purchase a new pick up truck.  It would be purchased from VanBortel Ford, 71 Marsh Road, in East Rochester, New York, and will be a new 2014 F-350 XL 4WD Regular Pick up Truck with plowing equipment for the amount of $30,712.67.  Funding and prior approval for this purchase was included in the 2014 Water Filtration Budget under line item number 8330.0200.4001 and 8330.0200.4002.  The pickup will replace the old Ford Ranger pickup which is no longer in service.  This pick up truck will include both a plow and a sander. This is on the state bid list, and so it is not necessary for the Town of Newburgh to go out to a separate bid.
MOTION to purchase the vehicle as described by Mr. Platt made by Councilman Ruggiero and seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.   TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REQUESTS:

A. No Parking Signs on Stern Drive

A request has been made by Leonard Abate, Jr., of 2 Stern Drive, to make parking on the sides of the road of Stern Drive prohibited.  Mr. Abate is a long time resident of Stern Drive and streetside parking has not been a problem until recently.  These parked vehicles make it difficult and hazardous for Mr. Abate to pull out of his own driveway.  In addition, they are a sight hazard.  Mr. Abate presented his concerns in writing to the Town Clerk, Andrew Zarutskie, who in turn urged Mr. Abate to circulate petitions on Stern Drive supporting this change.  Acting Supervisor Piaquadio also met with Mr. Abate, and he is referring this matter to the Traffic Safety Committee and urging the committee to report back as soon as possible.

B. Stop Signs on Rockwood Drive

Similarly, the Rockland Watch organization, headed by Ron Gamma, has been asking for nearly a year to have three way stop signs installed at each intersection of Rockwood Drive in an effort to calm the excessive speed in that subdivision.  Acting Supervisor Piaquadio is referring this matter to the Traffic Safety Committee also, and also urges a prompt report on this matter.
C. DATA PROCESSING:  Purchase of Maintenance Hours

Acting Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting the purchase of computer maintenance hours.  He is requesting 37.5 hours of computer maintenance from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall at an hourly rate of $80 per hour for a total of $3,000.00.  This purchase will be taken out of the computer maintenance account 001.1680.0497, which currently has a balance of $18,094.  There has not been any purchase of computer maintenance hours since June 13, 2014.
MOTION to purchase computer maintenance hours as requested by Mr. Piaquadio made by Councilman Ruggiero and seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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13.      HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:

A.  Convey of Easement to NYC (Danskammer Road)

Danskammer Road used to be owned by Central Hudson.  It was 

Deeded to the Town of Newburgh in 1980.  The City of New York 

is seeking an easement across the road as part of their tunnel project.  Although a lengthy discussion was held, it was decided that no vote would be taken tonight.

B.  GPS Tracking Solutions

A proposal was presented by Tracking Systems, Inc., a firm which specializes in GPS tracking systems for municipalities.  They are already utilized by the Town of Wallkill.  Acting Supervisor Piaquadio and Councilman Woolsey both suggested we look further into it and move forward.
14. ASSESSOR: 

A.   Certiorari Tax Settlement (99 mm Motels LLC)

MOTION to adopt the resolution of the Town Board authorizing settlement of proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL #’s 97-2-30.1, 100-5-2, 75-1-42 and 97-2-30.22,   92 MM Motel, Inc.  (1292 Route 300, 47 Route 17K, 87 Cronomer Heights Drive, Route 17K and Route 300),  Index Numbers 2011-6977,  2012-6041, and 2013-5969, made by Councilman Ruggiero and seconded by Councilman Woolsey, as recommended by Town Assessor John Venezia and Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

.

B.  Certiorari Tax Settlement (Orancom LLC)

MOTION to accept the certiorari settlement with Orancom LLC, (2010, 2011, 2012, 2013 and 2014) NYS Route 300, SBL 66-3-20,  made by Councilman Woolsey and seconded by Councilwoman Greene, as recommended by Town Assessor John Venezia and Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

15.   ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn made by Councilwoman Greene and seconded by Councilman Ruggiero, at 8:49 p.m..

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

``
Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:49 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

